
 

September 2022 

Upcoming Club Events 
Wednesday 5th October 

The Wednesday event for October will be a brunch at Café 2, 25 Rose Valley Way Upper 
Coomera. For more information, please contact David Willmott on 0456 647333. 
Date: 5th October 
Meet at the venue 
Time 10.30am 
Sunday 16th October 
The Sunday event for October will be a run to Beaudesert for morning tea provided by the Country 
Women’s Association in Brisbane Road. (Cost per person is $10 donation). This will be followed 
by a short walk to view a large collection of motor memorabilia at the One Way Shed at 28 
Hopkins Street hosted by Grant Flood. We will then have lunch at the newly opened Cafe 63 at 
Beaudesert Fair in William Street. An extensive al’ carte menu is available. For more information 
contact David Jones on 0418 103 737. Please advise David if you are attending by 8th October. 
Date: 16th October 
Meet at: Arthur Earle Park 
Time 8.15 am for 8.45am departure. 
 

 
Dinner at the New England Motel in Glenn Innes 

 
Next Meeting  
The next meeting will be held on Monday 26th September at the Ashmore Rotary Community Centre, 133 
Currumburra Road, Ashmore starting at 7.00pm. All members and guests are welcome. 



Chairman’s Weekend Away 

 



 



MONTHLY MEETING 
JAGUAR DRIVERS CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC 

GOLD COAST REGISTER 
PLACE: ASHMORE ROTARY COMMUNITY CENTRE, ASHMORE QLD. 

DATE: 29 August 2022. 
 

The meeting was opened at 7.13pm by the Chairwoman, Di Cooper, who warmly welcomed 
members who were present, and thanked them for their attendance.    
Apologies. 
Warren & Helen Baker, Dorothy & Neville Collie, Caroline Coulston, Steve Duncan, Ron 
Gaudion, Kevin Gray, Joan Gracie, Ray & Gwen Howlett, Glyn Jones, Tom & Irene Ross  

 
Minutes of previous meeting. 
The Minutes of the July 2022 meeting were tabled, without comment or amendment. 

Approved by C. Miers; Seconded by M. Porter. 
Treasurer's Report. 
The balance of the Business Account was a healthy $13,512.02, with the Bonus Account 
now having a balance of $1,198.24, giving us a total balance of $14,710.26, which then 
plunged to a total balance of $6,110.26 once the Chairman’s Weekend’s bills were paid 
(sob, sob). 

Approved by M. Porter; Seconded by C. Miers. 
 
Correspondence. 
List of non-financial members, which have been chased up with an email from the 
Secretary.  Advice from Phil Enright changing Registers, Reply from National Transport 
Museum with details of radiator cap query (we can now all sleep peacefully).  Outgoing 
correspondence was a note of welcome to new members, Patrick & Marlene Slee, and 
thank-you notes to Weekend organisers.   

Approved by J. Porter; Seconded by R. Kup-Ferroth. 
Past Events. 
Two events this month – a lunch at The Pavilions, Terranora and of course the famous 
Chairman’s Weekend, which took us to the cooler climes of Glen Innes.  D Willmott 
described both in detail, as excellent events, with special thanks to Di Cooper for all her 
efforts in organising the Weekend.  Huge thanks to Diana & Brian Hogan for the mid-week 
lunch, and Di, Dave & Ruth Willmott for their fabulous organisation of a wonderful 3-day 
event! 
 
Future Events. 
“Mid-Week Run” (7 September ’22) – Meet at the Robina Pavilion, 229 Ron Penhaligon 
Way, Robina (behind Robina Tavern) for lunch at 11.30am.  Please contact Tom & Irene 
Ross for more details.   Pay for your own meal. 
“All British Day” (18 September ’22) – held at St Joseph’s College, Tennyson. – details in 
the August magazine. 
“Spring Affair” (25 September ’22) – to be held at Teavine House, Tallebudgera. 3-course 
meal for $55 per person.  Payment due by 15 September.  
“Captricornia 30th Anniversary Celebrations” (1-3 October ’22) – details in July magazine. 
 
Cars & Parts. 
A 1964 Automatic Mk II in Mist Grey with Red Trim for sale.  Please contact the Secretary 
or Neil Anderson if you are interested. 

 
Library. 
DVDs (76 of them) on different models of Jaguars, prepared by Gary Mikkelsen, are 
available for hire from the Gold Coast Library.  Please contact Gary for further details.       
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Editor. 
Nothing to report. 
 
General Business. 
Brian Hogan has details of a good guy in Southport who charges $50 a wheel to fix up 
scratched rims.  Contact Brian for further details. Ramblings from the Secretary re lack of 
sensitivity of members in not picking up the small piece of bumper bar in the middle of the 
road after the “Skippy” incident!   

 
Lucky Door Prizes:  
Jaguar Water Bottle, Diffuser, Jaguar Print Scarf, Green Leaper Scarf, Bottle of Wine and a 
Box of Chocolates.  Winners were Andrew, Lloy, John W, Di C, Jane and Dave W (who 
graciously donated his prize of a diffuser to Debbie (urgent necessity to rid garage of 
Skippy remains from Weekend Away).  Very grateful thanks to Andrew & Cheryl Danks, 
Stuart Dawson and Moi for their generosity.    
 
Supper: 

 A huge thank-you to Diana, ably assisted by Chris, Cheryl and Lloy for a fabulous supper.  
 
The meeting closed at 8.05pm. 
 

Debbie Duncan 
(Secretary) 

Gold Coast Calendar of Events 2022 
Month Date Event 

September Mon 26th  Monthly Meeting 

October Wed 5th  Mid-Week/Morning Tea Run 

 Sun 16th  Luncheon Run 

 Mon 31st  Monthly Meeting 

November Wed 2nd  Mid-Week/Morning Tea Run 

 Sun 13th  Luncheon Run 

 Mon 28th  Monthly Meeting 

December Sun 4th  Christmas Luncheon 

 Wed 7th  Mid-Week/Morning Tea Run (9th Anniversary) 

 
Committee Members 2022 

Position Name Home 
Phone 

Mobile Email 

Chairperson D. Cooper  0411 176050 dianecooper580@gmail.com 

V/Chairman D. Willmott  0408 455249 davidanthony56@hotmail.com 

Secretary D. Duncan 55252310 0413 181919 debduncan5@gmail.com 

Treasurer B. Hogan 56613919  brian@amaze.net.au 

Editor R. Kup-Ferroth 5576 2134 0412 590458 robink4@optusnet.com.au 

PR, Library T. Ross 55621260 0475 001197 tiross02@bigpond.com 

Committee R. Howlett 5564 1114 0408 769118 rayhowlett@bigpond.com 

 C. Miers 55771686 0404 274386 clmiers@bigpond.net.au 

 D. Hogan 56613919 0413 878098 brian@amaze.net.au 

 A. Kontalis  0418 467023 askho56@gmail.com 

 A. Danks 55732727 0437 532475 andrew@rg.com.au 

 I. Ross 5562 1260 0419 751823 tiross02@bigpond.com 

 
Thank You to David and Ruth Willmott, Debbie Duncan and Arthur Kontalis for photos of 
the Chairman’s Weekend Away in this Newsletter. 
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Gold Coast Chairman’s Weekend Away 
Friday 26th August was a bit cool as members met at Arthur Earle Park, Nerang at 7.30am 
for this year’s weekend away to Glenn Innes. After David Willmott handed out the route 
instructions, we set off through the hinterland to Beaudesert where we stopped for a short 
time. While in Beaudesert we saw members of the Mazda MX5 club passing by, and we 
were to see them again on Sunday. We then headed down the Mt. Lindsay Highway and 
Summerland way to Kyogle in NSW for morning tea. There was not a lot of traffic on the 
road but the road surface was still showing signs of the recent bad weather and there were 
some delays due to road work being undertaken. After morning tea, we continued through 
Kyogle to Casino and then on the Bruxner Highway towards Tenterfield. The road was quite 
windy in parts and as before there were some broken surfaces which slowed the trip down. 
Before reaching Tenterfield we pulled into the Lunatic Hotel in the small township of Drake 
for lunch and a short rest. It was then on to Tenterfield where we turned south on the New 
England Highway and a steady drive to Glenn Innes, where we booked into our rooms in 
the New England Motel. After unpacking the cars and getting settled in our rooms, we 
congregated at the pool side for drinks and nibblies. The weather although sunny was 
somewhat cooler than on the Gold Coast and we were all rugged up in coats, scarves and 
hats. Dinner was in the motel restaurant heated by an open fire, and the staff put on an 
excellent repast for us. We had the usual fun during dinner with some laughs about the 
raffle prizes, before heading to an early bed. 
Early next morning we met again in the restaurant for a full breakfast before heading off to 
one of the two main events for the weekend, a visit to the National Transport Museum in 
Inverell, which was about 45 minutes away. The manager gave us a talk on the museum 
exhibits and details of the age and ownership of some of the cars. The display included 
cars from the beginning of the 20th century through to models which were more familiar to 
club members, as well as a NSW Government double decker bus, a couple of vintage 
racing cars and a large collection of motorcycles. Of particular interest was a 2011 gull wing 
Mercedes AMG SLS Coupe sports car which had so much electronics fitted, the car had to 
be programmed before it could be moved. Members spent a couple of hours viewing the 
exhibits before sitting down to sandwiches put on by the hosts. Saying our goodbyes to the 
staff we headed back to Glenn Innes for the second activity of the day, a visit to the Makers 
Shed silversmiths. Returning to the centre of town we spied a police car by the side of the 
road in the main street. The Porters decided to check out what was going on by going 
around the block. John was subsequently flagged down and breathalised. It was a good job 
it happened before dinner! Upon arrival at the Makers Shed, Richard Moon showed the 
ladies a selection of fine silver work and other items for sale. It was then back to the motel 
for a break before congregating again beside the pool for more drinks, nibblies and 
conversation. The owners of the motel, members David and Sharon Harris joined us for 
dinner which was as excellent as the night before, with some complimentary wine provided. 
Sunday morning turned out cold and overcast so, after again an excellent breakfast we 
rugged up before travelling back to Tenterfield for the second of our key events, a visit to 
the Tenterfield Rail Museum. Just outside the town a kangaroo was lying in the centre of 
the road, a victim of roadkill. Most members were able to avoid it but due to oncoming traffic 
Debbie and Steve Duncan drove over the animal. Luckily no damage was done but it was 
an unfortunate incident. On arrival at the rail museum we found the MX5 club were in the 
middle of their Show and Shine and concours judging. We parked away from the other club 
and proceeded to look at the rail exhibits. The hosts put on a great selection of sandwiches 
for lunch followed by sticky date pudding dessert. It was then time to head home. Most 
drivers chose to drive home via Warwick and the Cunningham Highway but unfortunately 
for us there must have been a horse event somewhere on the Darling Downs as the traffic 
was very heavy down through the Cunningham Gap. Reaching Aratula, members had a 
break from the driving by stopping for coffee. It was then the final run home. Thanks go to 
Di Cooper ably supported by David and Ruth Willmott for a great and memorial weekend. 
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CLUB DETAILS 
All Correspondence to:                                The Secretary             
                                                                   JDCQ Gold Coast Register   
                                                           7/802 Glades Drive Robina QLD 4226 
 

Club Account (For Payment): 
Bank of Queensland 

BSB 124 -001      A/C No. 10224513 
 

 For information on JDCQ Registers, refer to the JDCQ Website or Facebook. 
 
Note 
As a courtesy, members are requested to advise the organiser of an event ASAP if: 
1. They are planning to attend an event but have not provided previous notice of this; or 
2. They are not able to attend the event when previously advised they will be attending. 
Members are also requested to make any booking through the organiser and not through the venue. 

 
Disclaimer 

The Gold Coast Register of the Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Inc. cannot accept any responsibility for any product or service 

statements made herein, and the opinions or comments from any contributor to the newsletter are not necessarily those of the club, 

its committee, its members or the Editor. 
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